
Correspondence List from 24 February 2023 to 10 March 2023 

Date From To Subject 

24/02/2023 PHCC Grants Lotterywest Report 
75544 

Referee Check for Lotterywest 
Grant – Orchids Western Aust 
Inc 

28/02/2023 PHBG PHCC Assessing Impacts on 
Biodiversity through the use of 
Pindone Baits to control 
introduced Rabbits in the Peel-
Harvey Region 

02/03/2023 PHCC Biodiversity Market Team 
Australian Government 
Dept of Climate Change, Energy 
The Environment and Water 

PHCC Submission on the Nature 
Repair Market Bill Exposure 
Draft – Support with 
modifications 

09/03/2023 PHCC Mark Newman CEO CoM Science Advisor for the Peel-
Harvey and Lake Clifton 
Stewardship Program 
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9 March, 2023 
 
 

Mr Mark Newman 
Chief Executive Officer 
City of Mandurah 
3 Peel Street 
MANDURAH WA 6210 
Mark.Newman@mandurah.wa.gov.au  

 

Dear Mark 

Science Advisor for the Peel-Harvey and Lake Clifton Stewardship Program 

I would like to thank the City of Mandurah for its previous financial support for the PHCC’s Science 
Advisor and the Lake Clifton Stewardship Program.  The contributions to these programs has been 
appreciated and helped to achieve good outcomes in line with our mutual objectives. 

On behalf of the PHCC I confirm that we do not wish to progress with the proposed funding 
arrangement for the Science Advisor, as endorsed by Council on 13 December 2022. The conditions of 
the funding are inappropriately proportioned to the funding contribution. 

In respect to the Lake Clifton Program, it is very disappointing that the history of what began as a 
positive and collaborative partnership to support landholders for behaviour change and stewardship of 
the Lake Clifton area appears to be lost.  The lack of understanding of the objectives and benefits of the 
program by some parts of the organisation means that the PHCC team has had to spend an 
unreasonable amount of time justifying the benefits of the program, and being made to feel that our 
efforts and achievements are not valued.  We respectfully decline the offer to further workshop this 
program and will seek alternative funding to try to continue to support the Lake Clifton community. 

I am very disappointed to have to write this correspondence.  We value our relationship with the City 
and would welcome a future discussion with Senior Management to identify mutual objectives and the 
strengths of each organisation to determine a positive way forward.  Please know that ceasing funding 
support for these two important programs has not been made lightly and we hope to continue to work 
together, particularly for the benefit of our magnificent waterways. 

Please do not hesitate to contact me on (08) 6369 8800 or email jane.omalley@peel-harvey.org.au if 
you would like to discuss further. 

Yours sincerely 

 

Jane O’Malley 
Chief Executive Officer 

Cc Mayor Rhys Williams 


